
File No 15-Q719-S11

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT, PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT 
COMMITTEE REPORT and RESOLUTION relative to rescinding the August 11,2015 resolution adopting 
the Mobility Plan 2035 as amended by City Council.

Recommendations for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Bonin - Huizar - Fuentes - Buscaino):

1. CONSIDER and FIND the environmental clearance for this project was the Final Environmental 
Impact Report in Case No. ENV-20130911-EIR (certified on August 11,2015) pursuant to California 
Environmental Quality Act Guidelines Section 15162.

2. RESCIND the August 11, 2015 resolution adopting the Mobility Plan 2035 as amended by the City 
Council. (Yes: Huizar, harris-Dawson, Fuentes; No: Cedillo, Englander)

3. ADOPT the accompanying RESOLUTION adopting the draft Mobility Plan 2035 as considered and 
recommended by the Los Angeles City Planning Commission (LACPC) and the Mayor on May 28, 
2015 and June 5, 2015, respectively. (Yes- Huizar, Harris-Dawson, Fuentes; No: Cedillo, 
Englander)

4. SUPPORT the Director of Planning initiation of the three amendments, originally adopted by City 
Council on August 11, 2015, to be heard by the LACPC. (Yes: Huizar, Harris-Dawson, Cedillo, 
Englander, Fuentes)

Fisca Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has 
completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement’ Yes
Against Unless Amended: Studio City Neighbornood Council
For: Los Feliz Neighborhood Council
Against Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

Summary:

At a joint meeting held on November 10, 2015 the Planning and Land Use Management and 
Transportation Committees considered Motion (Huizar - Bonin - Fuentes - Buscaino) relative to rescinding 
the Mobility Plan 2035 adopted by Council on August 11, 2015, and adopting the draft Mobility Plan 2035 
as considered and recommended by the LACPC and the Mayor The Director of Planning 
and Department of Planning staff, along with the City Attorney, provided background information on the 
matter and answered questions posed by the members.

After an opportunity for public comment, the Planning and Land Use Management Committee discussed 
the matter and took two votes on the item. For recommendations two and three above, Councilmembers 
Huizar, Harris-Dawson and Fuentes voted yes and Councilmembers Cedillo and Englander voted no. For 
recommendation four the vote was unanimous to support the Director of Planning initiation of the three 
amendments, originally adopted Dy Council on August 11, 2015, to be heard by the LACPC. The matter is 
now forwarded to the Council for its consideration.



Respectfully Submitted,

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Recommendations 1 and 2

MEMBER: VQJE:

HUIZAR YES
HARRIS- DAWSON YES
CEDILLO NO
ENGLANDER NO
FUENTES YES

Recommendation 3
MEMBER. VOTE:
HUIZAR YES
HARRIS-DAWSON YES
CEDILLO YES
ENGLANDER YES
FUENTES YES
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